COLONIAL OAK WATER CO. BOARD MEETING ZOOM REMOTE MEETING March 20, 2024
There was no business discussed in a Closed Session meeting. The company meeting was called to order at 7:07 pm. Those in attendance were the board members: Jim Vocelka, Mary Barrett, Rita Reynolds, and Craig Sherod. There were two members joining, John Strong, and Allan Caughey. The minutes from the Dec. 13, 2023 meeting had already been read and approved by the Board, so we by-passed reading them. Mary moved approval on them, and Rita seconded. 
Financials 
The balance in our account is $34,725.07.  There is $17,005.93 in the contingency fund.  We had expenses of $7709.08 this quarter and income of $13,314.00. 4 shareholders have not paid for this quarter, which totals $900.00.
New Business
Our nitrate level has not improved much in the blended water going to the tanks in addition to shutting down 2 wells. And not much has happened with the Tustin neighbor concerning his water availability. Craig has tried multiple ways of contacting him, as well as giving the neighbor opportunities to contact Craig, but there’s no response. Craig has checked into a possible small filter to install on one well and will let us know more. There are two other existing wells in the area that Craig will contact to see if   1. Their well water is acceptable, quality wise (no contamination, lower nitrates, etc.), and 2. If they would be willing to join our COWC. Rita will get him the contact data. Craig is also involved in a State mandated “Lead Service Line Inventory”.  He must relay the types of piping we have in the connecting “valves” within the company. We need to pool the members to see if: first, the connection is just PVC pipes connecting OR if they have a separate “valve” where the home pipes connect to the company pipes. And second, if so, where is it located. Rita is compiling a questionnaire to be included in the ’quarterly’ water bills. We ask the members to answer as best as they can and return the notice to any of the board members. The Rules & Regs, By-Laws, and Articles of Incorporation have been edited. However, one of the members wants to review the edits in more depth for the Rules and Regs. She suggests the By-laws and the Articles of Incorporation remain untouched as they would have to have another review by an attorney and Secretary of State.  Rita will be going through old COWC records to see what the original ones looked like and were approved.
The next Board meeting will be June 26, 2024 at 7:00 pm. We are not sure if it will be a zoom or in person meeting. 
The meeting was adjourned at 7:43 pm. Mary moved, and Rita seconded it.
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